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Board Meeting Minutes

21st March 2011
Held at the Kings Meadows Bowls Club 
Deputy President Veronica Fellows opened the Board Meeting at 6.30pm.
Present:  

Veronica Fellows, Gaylene McNab, Margaret Turner, Rob Panton, Isabel McLelland , Brenda Jones, Ray Boutcher, Lyn Mitchell, Garry Beven, Joyce Shaw, 
Apologies: Tony Benneworth
Confirmation of minutes circulated be accepted

Business arising from previous minutes 
M & J Powick – Veronica Fellows is working with Sport & Rec. Reported to the board that James Powick has been playing pennant bowls.
Lilydale BC – the loan details completed.

Flinders Island registrations completed.

Brenda Jones questioned where the new bowls purchased by Bowls North are to be kept. A motion was moved at the 6th December 2010 Board meeting that the 2 sets of bowls are the responsibility of the Bowls North Junior Coach. All other bowls owned by Bowls North are housed at North Launceston, where a loan register is maintained by the Club.
Isabel McLelland has donated a set of Size 1 bowls to Bowls North. 

Garry Beven advised the Board that he had another visit to the Ravenswood Bowls Club, unification is being discussed.
Correspondence - list of inward & outward circulated

 Clearances 


 Treasurer’s Report
  Margaret Turner distributed copies and explained her report.

Reports:
Men’s Section by Rob Panton: 
The Men’s delegates’ meeting is to be re scheduled due to lack of attendees to form a quorum.
All Northern Championships have been completed.

Venues for Northern Finals have been announced. Venues were selected by the Greens’ Committee and ratified by the Match Committee; all information has been forwarded to the clubs selected.

16 sides have used women to fill sides in Divisions 4 & 5 during this season.

Women’s Section by Isabel McLelland
A forum was held to give bowlers an opportunity to air their views regarding the proposed new structure for Women’s pennant. 80 members attended the forum with Bowls North President Tony Benneworth and Men’s’ Section Chairman attending. 

A sub – committee was formed and met on March 4th, a proposed new structure was presented at the delegates meeting on the 11th March, delegates to take the proposal back to the members and suggestions to be forward back to the Section before the sub committees next meeting on the 8th April.
Marie Cleaver reported to the delegates meeting that coaches for the finals must be qualified and the Match Committee and the Umpires must be aware there is a coach in attendance.

Members were reminded that all mobile phones are to be turned off during a game.

Due to communications difficulties all delegates’ minutes will be forwarded to the Webmaster to be placed on Bowls North website. If delegates do not receive their minutes please see their clubs’ secretary.
Coaches/Umpires: 
Umpires & Coaches State meetings have been held.
Lyn Mitchell – 
The subcommittee have been working together and have made recommendation for next season’s Saturday Mixed Pennant.

Lyn Mitchell is to forward recommendations to the Association Secretary for emailing to Clubs.

The Subcommittee members are;

Lyn Mitchell( Co- ordinator), Isabel McLelland, Marie Cleaver, Rob Panton, Kent Mitchell, Cheryl Jarvis, Garry Beven, Lyn Vodak.

Board Convenor: no report


MPIO by Veronica Fellows
Veronica stated that she has been in contact with Sport & Rec. in relation to Wheelchair Bowls. 
Marketing / Publicity: 
Lyn Mitchell advised the Board that she has received lots of criticism regarding BT events.
Lyn reminded the Board that she is not the BT Publicity officer and is not responsible for any BT event publication. 

Maxine Viney, the Bowls Tasmania EO has advised Lyn that Barry Monson is the BT Publicity Officer.

Club Visits: Veronica Fellows & Ray Boutcher 
No club visits requested.

Junior & Youth: Rob Panton
The State under 18 & 25 championships were held at Beauty Point Bowls Club, with Bowls North representatives being successful, Matthew Jackson & Andrew Whitmore in the under 18 pairs and Matthew Jackson, Andrew Whitmore , Brodie Donohue & Michael Sims in the under 18 fours.

The under 25 pairs was a mixed event with success to Josh Mabb and Bree-anna Mabb.

Policy/Procedures/By Laws: no report
Bowls Tasmania by Rob Panton:: 
Bowls Tasmania Selection Policy – the current Policy is being revamped. BN recommendations were not accepted.
Regional Pennant was discussed – no outcome.

BT Constitution a work in progress.

Bowls South Women are re structuring their pennant. 

Events Committee meeting to collate the 2011-2012 Calendar of Events is being held on the 2nd May 2011.

General Business:
· Rob Panton reminded all that the BN nominations forms are out for next season. 
· Margaret Turner reported that the proposed budget for this season is on target, minutes from the Finance Committee meeting were not available.

· Ray Boutcher advised North Launceston have had no correspondence from the Match Committee in relation to the Women’s Pennant Division 1 & 2 finals being held at their club. Permission for the use & availability of Club’s facilities should be requested.

· Lyn Mitchell congratulated the Men’s Section on their professionalism this season.

· A discussion was held in regards to men playing in Women’s Pennant finals, Isabel McLelland advised that there was a meeting held on Sunday 20th March in relation to men playing and the outcome was that no men would be playing in women’s finals.

. 
The next will be held on Monday 18th April 2011 commencing at 6.30pm at the Kings Meadows Bowls Club
Meeting closed at 8.02pm.
  Moved Brenda Jones  





  Minutes dated 14th February 2011 that had been circulated with the inclusion of the Discussion paper on “State & Regional Umpires & Coaches” be taken as read and be adopted.              


               - Seconded Rob Panton 			


    CARRIED














Moved by Isabel McLelland 





That inwards correspondence accepted & outwards be endorsed - seconded by Garry Beven											 	                     CARRIED 











Moved by Garry Beven  





That the clearance of Peter Barrett to NSW be accepted – seconded by Rob Panton														CARRIED








Moved Margaret Turner 





That payments for $11,913.10 as paid be ratified - seconded by Joyce Shaw  															CARRIED





Moved Margaret Turner


That the financial report as presented be accepted- seconded by Brenda Jones 																												CARRIED





Moved by Lyn Mitchell





That the recommendations be ratified by the Board. - seconded by Garry Beven


											CARRIED








